
 

Dear Families, 

We started our week with some amazing news! We have been awarded the ‘British Council 
Award for Internationalism’. Here is what the assessor had to say: 

"Nine Acres Primary has successfully met the criteria for the Intermediate level of the                       
International School Award. You have allowed many of your pupils to communicate with their peers 
in two partner schools in Germany, through which they will learn about Germany and its culture. 
However the opportunity to learn and practice a new language is excellent and one hopes that this 
will encourage the pupils to continue to learn new languages in the future. 

Thank you so much to Mrs Culpin and her hard work. Her passion for languages and culture development for      
pupils is infectious! 

On Tuesday, some of our children turned into Christmas elves as they were asked to test the most popular toys for 
Christmas by ASDA. They loved unwrapping, setting up and playing the games with their friends. They came up 
with their top 10 list of best buys. You will be able to see their results when ASDA reveal their campaign.  

Monday evening saw the very first Nine Acres Festival of Remembrance. We were joined by 
members of the Royal British Legion, Reverend Tony Richards, pupils, staff and families, as well 
as the incredible Medina Marching Band who treated us to a musical feast.  It was such a       
special event for us and the community - Thank you to all who attended with any proceeds           
going towards the Royal British Legion’s Poppy Appeal. A special thank you to Mrs Smith and 
Miss McDonald who organised the event.  

The children and staff looked great in their odd socks today. We celebrated the theme ‘All Different-All Equal’ with 
a special assembly where each class delivered their message to their friends.  

A letter has been sent home today, to invite you to your child’s parents’ evening on Monday 27th November, or 
Wednesday 29th November after school. It would be wonderful to see as many parents as possible as the children 
are excited to show you their learning and progress so far! Please sign up at the office from Monday. 

A reminder it is development day tomorrow, Friday 17th November, so the school is closed for pupils as the staff 
will be investigating further problem solving activities to extend           
children’s understanding in Mathematics.  

Have a lovely long weekend, 
Mrs Dyer 
 

We need your support!! 

If you see anyone on the Nine Acres             
Primary School site outside of normal 
hours, please call 101. Together with the 
Police, we want to stop the vandalism. 
We will be putting anti-climb paint on the 
gate on the field and other areas as a    
deterrent.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Is your child starting school in          
September 2018? 

Our next EYFS open morning is Thursday 
23rd  November at 9.00a.m. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

“The early years provision is exceptionally well led                                               
and  managed. Leaders of the early years are     
determinedly focused on improving outcomes for all 
children. Staff know the children very well.                
Information shared and gathered from home visits 
before children start school is used exceptionally well, so that 
their progress is outstanding from the  moment they join the 
school”. OFSTED 2017. 



 

 

 

Diary Dates 2017 
 

Fri 17th Nov 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

NEW Tues 21st Nov 2017 Year 1 Cinema 

Trip. 

NEW Fri 24th Nov 2017 Year 2 Cinema 

Trip. 

NEW Fri 24th Nov 2017 Arundel Cinema Trip. 

Mon 27th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening. 

Wed 29th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening. 

NEW Fri 1st Dec 2017 Year 3 Rock Workshop. 

Sat 2nd Dec 2017 Helping Hands Christmas Fayre             

12.00-3.00pm in the School Hall. 

Tues 5th & Wed 6th Dec 2017 EYFS Nativity. 

Wed 6th & Thurs 7th Dec 2017 KS1 Christmas Play. 

NEW Thurs 7th Dec 2017 Year 5 - Frozen Kingdom      

Challenge 9.00-10.30 a.m. 

Fri 8th Dec 2017 KS2 Christmas at The Minister. 

NEW Thurs 14th Dec 2017 Christmas Dinner Day 

Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 2 Design & Technology Afternoon 

1.15-2.45 pm. Parents welcome please sign in at the Office. 

NEW Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 6 Family Christmas Challenge 

—(Times to be confirmed). 

NEW Tues 19th Dec 2017 Year 2 Showing of Work            

3.00-3.30pm. 

Wed 20th Dec 2017 Last day of the Autumn term. 

Thurs 21st Dec 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 22nd Dec 2017 - Wed 3rd Jan 2018 SCHOOL       

HOLIDAYS. 

Thurs 4th Jan 2018 First Day of Spring Term. 

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb 2018 HALF TERM. 

Mon 26th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Wed 28th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Thurs 1st March 2018 World Book Day - Dress Up Day. 

Fri 30th March - Fri 13th April 2018 EASTER           

HOLIDAYS. 

Mon 28th May - Fri 1st June 2018 HALF TERM. 

Thurs 5th July 2018 EYFS / KS1 Sports Day. 

Fri 6th July 2018 KS2 Sports Day. 

Mon 23rd July 2018 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 20th July 2018 Last day of the Summer Term. 

 

New dates will be added each week - Please check the box 

for NEW to see any added dates. 

Development Days so far……... 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Thursday 21st December 2017 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

CHRISTMAS DINNER DAY 
Thursday 14th December 

A letter will be going 
out shortly for you to 

book your child’s                   
Christmas Dinner. 



 POUND COINS DEADLINE 
REMINDER - As from Monday 30th     

October we are no longer                   
accepting the old style pound coins. 

Thank you for your  
co-operation. 

 
 

Christmas Fayre - Saturday 2nd December 12.00-3.00pm 

Preparations for the Fayre are well and truly underway. Very soon 
raffle tickets, information and requests for help will be coming out 
(please keep an eye out in the book folders). Please, please, 
PLEASE put the date in your diaries. Every year we try to make 
the Fayre’s bigger and better, in order to provide the best          
experiences for all our children at Nine Acres. We can only achieve this with your support – both in    
helping set up and run the Fayre as well as bringing everyone you know to the Fayre to have some fun 
and spend some money. We have already had a lot of interest from people who want a stall at the Fayre 
to sell their craft and gifts, so it might be a great opportunity for finding Christmas Presents that are a 
little bit different to what you find on the high street. Of course, there will also be all the favourite stalls 
– the chocolate tombola, face painting and Santa’s grotto…... to name but a few!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING - Tuesday 05.12.17  

 

Dates for Diaries:-  

Christmas Fayre – Saturday 
2nd December 12.00-3.00pm 

 

NEXT MEETING - Tuesday 
05.12.17 

 

YEAR 6 ART DAYS 

Please can children bring in old 
CD’s for their art days. Both     

classes Art days 
will be held at the 

beginning of     
December. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

PARENT’S EVENINGS 

**** Monday 27th November **** 

***Wednesday 29th November*** 

Please sign up for your child’s        
parents evenings at the office. All  

classes will be available from             
Monday 20th November.  

The children are excited to show you 
their work and progress in class. 

Thank you 

POPPY APPEAL at NINE ACRES COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Nine Acres has raised a magnificent £220.00 for the Poppy Appeal 

generated through sales of poppies and merchandise. We are very 

proud to have supported such an important event. A special Thank 

you to Max & Ben our Year 6 Pupil Leaders, who organised the       

sales at lunchtime. Well done and Thank you.  



  

Dinners will be £1.85 per 

day and £9.25 per week. 



 



 


